
 

 

The mission of Corpus Christi School is to provide meaningful learning experiences so that students 

can grow spiritually, socially, intellectually, and emotionally in a Christian atmosphere. We are 

committed to providing an excellent education that challenges our students and giving them a 

solid Catholic foundation in a faith-filled environment. Each member of our school will have an 

important role in implementing these plans for a safe return to school. 

 

These plans below were prepared to provide as much protection for students and teachers as 

possible while meeting all guidelines set by the CDC and Wheeling-Ohio County Health 

Department.  If guidelines change, this plan may also change and be updated 

  

CORPUS CHRISTI SCHOOL SAFETY PLAN 
In Response to COVID-19 

Staff and students will have their temperatures checked on a daily basis prior to entering 

the building.  Anyone with a temperature of 100F and above or other COVID-19 related 

symptoms must stay home from school or will be sent home. We ask parents to also 

check temperatures before sending your child to school 

Temperature 
Checks 

All staff and students will be required to wear a mask in restrooms, hallways and 

common areas where social distancing cannot be maintained.  Classrooms will be set 

up with seating arranged 6 feet apart and forward facing to allow for social distancing. 

 

Wearing 

Masks 
 

Students will remain with their classroom pod throughout the day.  Middle school 

teachers will switch classrooms to allow for social distancing guidelines to be maintained 

at each grade level.  

 

Classroom 

Pods 
 

Visitors to the building will be limited as much as possible.  All pre-approved visitors will 

enter through the main door to receive a temperature check and to sign in.  Masks must 

be worn by visitors upon entering the building.  

Visitors 

Markers have been placed throughout the hallways and common areas in order for 

students to maintain a 6ft distance between one another.  Classes will utilize all available 

spaces on a scheduled basis. Common spaces will be cleaned between classes. 

Hallways & 

common 
areas 

Classes will eat lunch in the cafeteria at socially distanced tables.  A third lunch period 

will be added to allow for social distancing.  

 

Outdoor breaks will be given throughout the day as the weather permits.  

 

Lunch and 

Recess 
 

Enhanced cleaning protocols have been established to disinfect the classrooms daily 

and deep clean weekly.  Classrooms with multiple uses will be wiped down between 

each class.  Staff will have all necessary supplies in their classrooms. 

Cleaning & 
Disinfecting 



 

 

  

Parents needing to pick their child(ren) up for an early dismissal must call the school 

office.  The school secretary or school representative will dismiss the child to their parents 

at the front doors of the school. 

Early 
Dismissal 

Students will still be attending a weekly gym class.  If weather permits, gym will be held 

outside in the park.  If an indoor space must be used, students will participate in activities 

that allow for social distancing.  All items will be cleaned after class. 

Gym Class 

Trips to the main office will be minimized.  Teachers will each have an envelope outside 

their rooms for notes that need to be sent to the office.  They will be picked up daily by 

10:00am.  Any student needing to visit the office will be required to wear a mask. All calls 

to parents will be made by the school secretary. 

Trips to the 
Main Office 

While the COVID-19 stipulations are still in place, weekly mass schedules will be created 

to allow students to attend mass 2 times a month.  Students will be required to wear a 

mask and follow all guidelines when entering the church. 

Weekly Mass 

Strategic social distancing will be observed for all gatherings, large or small.  Fundraisers 

which require a gathering of people, have been put on hold at this time following the 

Governor’s mandate of groups of 25.  More information will come as state and local 

guidelines change.  

Fundraisers 

Bus riders will wear a mask and wait for transportation on a designated spot in the 

cafeteria.  Students who are being picked up will be required to wear a mask at 

dismissal and will be dismissed from the front of the school.  We ask that parents 

maintain a safe and healthy distance between them at dismissal. 

 

Regular 

Dismissal 
 

Art, gym, and music class will also be held on a weekly basis. Students will use their own 

supplies for these classes and community items will not be available.  Students will 

remain in the classroom pod and will not mix with other classes. 

 

Other 

Specials 
 

Restrooms will have a limit of 2 persons at a time.  Restroom passes will be located in 

each classroom.  As a student enters the restroom, the pass will be placed on the door 

allowing other persons to know if they can enter.  Each class will also have a designated 

restroom break time. 

 

Restroom 

Breaks 
 

At this time, we highly encourage parents or guardians to transport children to our 

school.  Bus routes may be changing and limitations may be put into effect.  If your son 

or daughter needs to utilize bus transportation, they will be required to wear a mask on 

the bus, receive a temperature check and wash their hands upon arrival at the school. 

 

 

 

OCS Bus  

Transportation 

 

Sports teams may begin practices on February 12th.  Athletes must wear masks to and 

from practice.  They must also have their own water bottle with their name marked.  

Sporting events will adhere to all state and local guidelines. 

 

Sporting 

Events 
 

Corpus Christi School may still call 2 hour delays due to weather.  Snow days will now 

become Virtual Learning Days which will allow us to continue teaching our students. 

Some holidays may be booked into our schedules as Virtual Learning Days. This will allow 

the students to have their holiday and enjoy a day at home; however, virtual learning 

will take place on that morning. 

 

Snow Days 

& Some 

Holidays 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

Corpus Christi will be following PLAN 1 to begin the school year. If local or state health 

departments or the governor requires a reduction in the capacity of our school facility or 

mandates a shutdown, we will be prepared to move into PLAN 2 or PLAN 3 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CORPUS CHRISTI SCHOOL 

PLANS FOR RE-ENTRY  

IN RESPONSE TO COVID-19 

PLAN 1 

IN PERSON LEARNING ENVIRONMENT 

All students at Corpus Christi School will attend a traditional, 5 day in person learning 

environment.  Students will be kept in their core classroom pods throughout the day.  

The cafeteria will be set at a 50% capacity and lunch periods will be added.  

Schedules will be created to allow teachers and students to utilize outside learning 

environments, labs, etc.   

PLAN 2 

MIXED LEARNING ENVIRONMENT 

Students at Corpus Christi will operate on a modified schedule which will allow for 

both in person learning and remote learning.  More information to follow.   

PLAN 3 

REMOTE LEARNING ENVIRONMENT 

Students will be learning only in a remote platform using Google Classroom and 

Google Meets.  An updated schedule will be given where teachers will meet with 

classes via Google Meets on a daily basis.  All work will be posted to Google 

Classroom by 9:00am and a regular schedule will be maintained.     



 

 

Follow the guidelines below when screening your child for 

COVID-19.  If your child: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

If your child has been absent with any COVID-19 symptoms and received a 

NEGATIVE test result, this result must be sent into the school office upon your 

child’s return to school. 

If your child receives a diagnosis other than COVID-19, this doctor’s excuse 

must also be sent into the school office upon your child’s return to school. 

 

SCREENING FOR COVID-19 

PROCEED TO SCHOOL 
HAS NO 

SYMPTOMS 
 

CANNOT TO SCHOOL 
If your child has been exposed to someone who got 

a positive result, they must stay home for 14 days. 

EXPOSURE, BUT NO 

SYMPTOMS 
 

CANNOT TO SCHOOL 
Your child must stay home for 10 days since they 

received their positive COVID-19 Test result. 

DIAGNOSIS, BUT 

NO SYMPTOMS 
 

CANNOT TO SCHOOL 
If your child has any of the symptoms, they must 

stay home until 10 days has passed since the first 

symptom and been fever free without medicine 

for 24 hours.  Must also have had 3 days of 

symptom improvement. 

HAS AT LEAST 

ONE OF THE 

FOLLOWING 

SYMPTOMS: 
Fever, Chills, Shortness 

of Breath, Loss of Smell 

or Taste 
 



 

 

In the event that Corpus Christi School must move to a remote learning environment, we 

will follow a daily schedule that will allow for a smooth transition. 

All students in grades Pre-School through 8th grade are required to meet daily with their 

HOMEROOM TEACHER at a 10:00am Google Meet.  Attendance will be taken so anyone 

not on the Google Meet will be marked ABSENT for the day.   The morning Google Meet 

will start the day with Prayer and the Pledge of Allegiance then discuss the assignments 

for the day.  All assignments will be posted to the Google Classroom by 9am.  

 

 

 

REMOTE LEARNING ENVIRONMENT PLAN 

PRE-SCHOOL AND PRE-K STUDENTS 

9:00 AM – Assignment uploaded 
10:00AM – Google Meet 
12:00PM – Google Meet 

KINDERGARTEN – 4TH GRADE STUDENTS 

9:00 AM – Assignment uploaded 
10:00AM – Google Meet 
11:45AM – Google Meet 
2:45PM – Google Meet 

Teachers will be available from 9:00am – 3:30pm to answer any questions and help 
students with any and all assignments. 

Assignments are due by 11:59pm on the day they are assigned. 
Late assignments will have points deducted just as in the regular classroom. 

5TH GRADE – 8TH GRADE STUDENTS 

9:00 AM – Assignments uploaded 
10:00AM – Google Meet with Homeroom Teacher (attendance taken) 

Students will have Google Meets throughout the day with their teachers.  
A schedule will be created and sent out during the first week of school 

Teachers will be available from 9:00am – 3:30pm to answer any questions and help 
students with any and all assignments. 

Assignments are due by 11:59pm on the day they are assigned. 
Late assignments will have points deducted just as in the regular classroom. 

 


